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NIRB File No.: 13EN027 

AANDC File No.: N2013C0012 

 

October 16, 2014 

 

Carl Perkins, Perkins Exploration Consulting  

c/o URU Metals Ltd.  

207 Scissons Court  

Saskatoon, SK S7S 1B8  

 

Via Email: perkins.exploration@sasktel.net 

 

RE: Request for Annual Report for URU Metals Ltd.’s “Nueltin Lake” Project Proposal 

 
 

Dear Carl Perkins: 

 

Please be advised that Section 12.7.1 (b) of the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement (NLCA) states: 

 

“a recommendation of Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) pursuant to a 

12.4.4 (a) may provide for the establishment of a monitoring program for that 

project which may specify responsibilities for the proponent, NIRB or 

Government.” 

 

Further, Section 12.7.3 (a) of the NLCA states: 

 

Without limiting the generality of Section 12.7.2, the monitoring program set up pursuant to that 

section may include: 

 

“a requirement that regulatory agencies and the proponent supply NIRB with 

reports and information respecting project operations and impacts, and the 

implementation of mitigative measures.” 

 

According to the terms and conditions contained in the NIRB’s Screening Decision Report on 

August 27, 2013 for the “Nueltin Lake” project proposal, URU Metals Ltd. is to submit an 

Annual Report to the NIRB no later than March 30
th

 of each year.  At this time, the NIRB has 

not yet received URU Metals Ltd.’s annual report for the “Nueltin Lake” project proposal for the 

2013 reporting period.  
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URU is advised to refer to the terms and conditions issued within the Screening Decision Report 

attached regarding the submission of your Annual Report.  NIRB is requesting this information 

by November 6, 2014. 

 

Please submit all forthcoming information to the NIRB at info@nirb.ca.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Jaida Ohokannoak 

Manager Technical Administration 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 

cc: Tracey McCaie, Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada 

 
Attachment: NIRB Screening Report Decision, File No.: 13EN027 (August 27, 2013) 
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